www.ehchull.org

Address:

Inglemire Lane Hull, HU6 7TE

Phone: 01482 853203 Email: admin@ehchull.org

## Dates for wb 8th

### 8th: Return to school

#### EYFS's Christmas Nativity

What a brilliant EYFS we have! Thank you to everyone who came to watch the performances. From Mary to the shepherds and all of the animals, the entire cast were fantastic. They performed three times and gave maximum effort every single time. We certainly have some budding actors in the cohort. Thank you to our EYFS staff team for facilitating such a great nativity.

#### **Christmas Hampers**

Thank you for all of the donations which we received for the Christmas hampers and for all of the raffle tickets bought.

Congratulations to the winners of the 6 hampers - enjoy!

#### Celebration Assembly

This morning we held our E H C core values shield assembly. Every class teacher awarded a pupil either the excellence, the harmony or the compassion award. The overall shield award was then won by EYFS and KS1 for their nativity performances. Well done to all of the winners, who all should be extremely proud of their efforts as this award reflects consistency across the entire half term. If your child won one of the three shields, please do ensure the shield is returned to school on the first day back in the new year. Thank you.

#### **Carol Service**

What a lovely service we had at St Anthony's this afternoon. Thank you to everyone who came and to the pupils for bringing their great singing voices.

#### **Staffing Update**



Earlier this week we said goodbye to Mrs Inman who, after 11 years here at Endsleigh, is retiring from the profession. We wish Mrs Inman all the best and know that her and her husband will thoroughly enjoy their time travelling the world as well as tending to their lovely garden,.

We also say goodbye to Miss Rimmington who leaves her role as MSA after 5 years. We thank her and wish her all the best as she continues her journey.

Miss Recepcion has been working in Class 4 and in the spring term will continue her teacher training at another school before returning here for the summer term. We thank her for all of her effort this term.

Class 1/2 will welcome Miss Allison in the New Year to job share with Mrs Knight.



# <u>Spring's Provisional</u> <u>Stay & Pray Dates</u>

All sessions will take place at 3pm F2: Wed 20th March

Class 1: Thursday 18th January Class 1/2: Wed 7th February

Class 2: Wed 24th January

Class 3: Wed 6th March

Class 3/4: Thursday 7th March

Class 4: Wed 21st February

Class 5: Wed 13th March

Class 5/6: Wed 28th February

Class 6: Wed 31st January









St Cuthbert's Roman Catholic Academy Trust is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of all its children and young people and expects all staff and volunteers to share this commitment. This post is subject to an enhanced DBS check.

# Achievement Support Assistant (Teaching Assistant Level 2)

(until 31st August 2024 with possibility of contract extension)

Grade 4, Scale Point 5-7 32.5 hours per week Term-time only

Annual Gross Salary £21,575 - £22,369 (fte) Actual Gross £15,862 - £16,446

We require a dedicated professional to join our enthusiastic Achievement Support and Teaching Assistant team. We are looking for someone who is passionate about supporting pupils in their learning and emotional development.

The successful candidate will be able to inspire, motivate and engage children in the learning process. They will have high expectations of behaviour and model good behaviour. They must be committed to work as part of a team and be willing to participate fully in ensuring inclusion of all children.

#### We are looking to appoint someone who:

- Is kind, caring, energetic and enthusiastic
- Is well organised, flexible and creative
- Has strong communication and interpersonal skills and enjoys working within a supportive team
- Is able to positively promote inclusion and have high expectation for all children
- Is confident working with targeted pupils with ranging behavioural or SEN needs, including on a 1:1 basis.

#### What we offer:

- A school committed to developing each child as an individual to their full potential
- Happy children who are eager to learn
- A commitment to quality professional development for all
- The opportunity to join a forward-thinking, supportive and caring team

#### Benefits for you include:

- cycle to work scheme
- use of Trust fitness gym (based at St Mary's College)
- discounted local authority leisure and sports facilities
- employee assistance and counselling service, wellbeing support and advice
- option to join payable Health Care scheme
- free onsite parking

<u>Before making your application please note:</u> In line with the "Keeping Children Safe in Education 2022" as part of the safer recruiting requirements, an online and social media search will be conducted as part of our safer recruitment processes. This will be conducted by Human Resources and will only be undertaken

if the application is to be shortlisted. The aim of the search is to specifically check the candidate's suitability for the job, and that there is nothing evident that would undermine that. By proceeding with your application, the applicant is agreeing for the search to be undertaken.

We are committed to meeting the needs of our diverse community and aim to have a workforce reflecting this diversity. We are also committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children, young people and adults. We have a robust child protection policy and all staff will receive training relevant to their role at induction and throughout employment at the school. We expect all staff and volunteers to share this commitment.

The application pack can be downloaded from St Cuthbert's Multi Academy Trust website and completed applications returned by email to admin@ehchull.org

Candidates who are successfully shortlisted will be contacted shortly after the closing date.

Closing Date: 17th January 2024 Shortlisting: 19th January 2024

Interview date: Week Beginning 22<sup>nd</sup> January 2024

Applicants must support the Catholic ethos of our school.